White Oak Township Board Meeting
June 8, 2020

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday June 8, 2020.
In attendance were: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon,
Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, and Zoning Administrator Thomas Brimhall. Trustee
Graf lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the minutes of
the May 11, 2020 Regular Board Meeting. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s
report as presented. Motion carried.

Tom Brimhall gave his zoning report. He will get a quote from Besco for the water in the hall.

Linda Basore had asked how the board wanted to handle the park reservations and the use of
the porta potties and indoor bathroom. It was decided that anyone that had reserved the park
and/or hall could use it if they wanted. If someone was using only the pavilion we would not
open the inside bathroom, the porta potty would be available for their use.

We have not found someone to maintain the gardens and Trustee Graf stated that they needed
care. Tom Brimhall said he would talk to Carol.

There was a lengthy discussion about the Clerk’s salary. A motion was made by Trustee
Kemler, Seconded by Treasurer Graf to increase the Clerk’s salary to $23,200.00 per year
starting in August 2020, at which time she would work in the office on Tuesday’s and
Thursday’s from 9:00 am to Noon and take on the clerical duties associated. Motion carried.

Treasurer Graf said he would contact Mark Collins regarding the maintenance of the ball fields.
There was discussion about replacing the cement in the North Pavillion. We will get quotes.

Trustee Graf made a motion to pay bills as presented. Seconded by Treasurer Graf. Motion
carried.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:13 pm.

Respectfully submitted: Leela A. Vernon, Clerk



